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Deny Compass lithium battery facility 

I am strongly opposed to the Compass energy lithium-ion battery storage facility in San 
Juan Capistrano which is located 1,500 feet below the heavily populated ridge line area 
of Laguna Niguel. This issue needs to be addressed with common sense. These 
facilities have a potential for fire & this is a severe fire zone with thousands of homes, 
senior care facility, senior apts.,a total of 6 schools, railroad tracks; water creek, as well 
as areas of land that have been eroding for decades! A potential fire threat endangers 
both communities due to the dry brush vegetation where fires have occurred in past 
years. This is not the right location for a BESS facility. Firefighters have prevented fires 
from reaching the top of the hillside throughout the years but fighting a regular brush fire 
and a lithium battery fire at the same time would certainly lead to catastrophic 
devastation & loss of lives, homes &infrastructure.. Most of the hillside homes are on 
cul-de-sacs in Laguna Niguel with only one main exit street. (Golden Lantern). People 
would be trapped while trying to evacuate and the 405 freeway may be closed in both 
directions, Unfortunately, there have been several lithium battery fires-Escondido, 
Valley Center, East Otay Mesa, Moss Landing & many others globally. Common sense, 
Location & safety should be the first priority without an experiment. I urge you to deny 
the Compass project at this facility. Other safe locations were offered by the mayor of 
San Juan Capistrano to Compass Energy. No need to destroy this community. Please 
listen to the people. 


